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                                                                                                         July 14, 2004

FAX NO. (202)225-3190

Rep. F. James Sensenbrenner, Jr.

Rayburn House Office Bldg., Rm. 2449

South Capitol Street & Independence Ave., SW

Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Sensenbrenner,


My name is Philip Castora and I have been a Private Investigator, licensed in the State of Maine over 30 years, a former Deputy Sheriff in the County of York, Maine, and am a former elected city councilor for the City of Biddeford, Maine. An article appeared in a local newspaper, the Portland Press Herald, Tuesday, June 1, 2004, with headlines that read "Maine judge to probe judicial misconduct." U.S. District Court Judge Brock Hornby was named to a panel by the Supreme Court to serve on a high-level panel investigating the handling of judicial misconduct. This panel was created by U.S. Supreme Court Chief Justice William Rehnquist "in response to criticism from House Judiciary Committee Chairman F. James Sensenbrenner, R-Wis." The article goes on to read "Sensenbrenner called one recent investigation of misconduct charges a "whitewash" and threatened further action" and "Sensenbrenner told the U.S. Judicial Conference the handling of those charges "raises profound questions with respect to whether the judiciary should continue to enjoy delegated authority to investigate and discipline itself. If the judiciary will not act, Congress will."


I have been involved in an investigation for several years which equates to a political, judicial rape of citizens of Maine. In my 40 plus years as an investigator, I have never witnessed such judicial abuse in my entire life. Not only have judges in Maine's state courts "whitewashed" and violated state and federal laws, violated the rights of the people, and our constitutions, but so have Maine U.S. District Court judges done so. The denial of due process and equal protection under the law exists in Maine State courts and extends into the Federal Court. 


A First Amendment case now pending in the Federal Court in Maine is another "whitewash" in that court, and only meant to protect the frauds perpetrated over the last ten years by bankers and city officials in this State. The malfeasance of office, obstruction of justice, hinderance of prosecution, abuse of discretion and abuse of power continues to exist in Judge Hornby's courtroom. Judge Hornby is aware of felonies perpetrated and refuses to take this matter to a higher authority. This constitutes Misprision of Felony, Title 18, Sec. 4. I don't understand why Judge Hornby continues to protect bankers and officials in the City of Biddeford. Back in 1995, I believe it was, Judge Hornby protected the same officials in a case before him then and he is protecting now. The irreparable harm that has been caused to a law-abiding citizen due to the judicial abuse in Judge Hornby's courtroom, is a disgrace and a public scandal. Judge Brock Hornby was named to a panel to investigate judicial misconduct. Is Judge Hornby qualified for this position? His judicial abuse "raises profound questions" with respect to whether he should enjoy the delegated authority to investigate and discipline himself.


I am asking for your help in obtaining an investigation by the Justice Department into bank fraud, conspiracy and cover up by Maine's law enforcement agencies. When federal investigators began looking at what went wrong with Enron, they started with the obvious - "the CEO's abrupt departure from a sinking ship." The attorney who has represented the City of Biddeford for years, (and is a partner in the law firm which represents the bank of which I speak), abruptly "quit" on June 4, 2004, right after a decision from the First Circuit Court of Appeals came down in favor of my client and remanded the First Amendment case of which I speak. This case that I have investigated for 10 years equates to an Enron in Maine. The only difference, people have lost their retirement in the form of property. Maine's representatives in Washington have been contacted in the past for their help, to no avail. They do not want to open this "can of worms" in their State. This "can of worms" is a RICO action and Judge Hornby, once again, has denied my client her right to due process of law and from presenting the documented evidence in his court. He continues to shield the criminal network that warrants a full investigation by the Justice Department.


I am enclosing a copy of my correspondence to James Glessner, Administrative Office of the Courts, and all members of the Maine Judiciary Committee. Not one person responded. The judicial misconduct in Maine State courts has worked its way into the Federal Court. Something must be done! I need your help to stop peoples' homes from being stolen as a result of State and Federal judges judicial misconduct.



I sincerely hope that you will assist me in this very serious matter. The individuals involved need to be held accountable for the brutalities, atrocities and frauds perpetrated against good people. I would like to discuss this further with you. I may be contacted at (207)XXXXXXX.


Thank you.

                                                                               Sincerely,







       Philip Castora

